# MINUTES TRAFFIC AND SAFETY BOARD

7:00 PM Thursday November 15, 2012

Chairperson Leppanen called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Leppanen, Chiara, Thomas, McGowan, DeCorte (ex-officio),

Schulz (ex-officio),

ABSENT: Reynolds

## **PREVIOUS MINUTES:**

A motion was made by Chiara, seconded by Thomas, to accept the minutes of the September 20, 2012 meeting. Motion carried.

# **PUBLIC COMMENTS:**

None.

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

None

## **NEW BUSINESS**:

The public safety department received a request from Blythe Spitsbergen (24005 Gill) to have the red flags on the Gill Road speed signs be replaced. The board recommended the flags be replaced. Mr. Chiara also requested the flags on the Shiawassee Street speed signs from Grand River to Farmington Road be replaced at the same time.

## **BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:**

Mr. Chiara informed the board of the city's involvement with the Grand River Corridor Improvement Authority and possible road projects being discussed.

Mr. Leppanen questioned why there was a pedestrian crossing sign on eastbound Grand River west of Oakland when there is no actual pedestrian crossing? The director will contact Michigan Department of Transportation reference the sign.

## **ADJOURNMENT:**

A motion was made by McGowan and seconded by Chiara to adjourn. Motion carried. The meeting concluded at 7:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

Robert Schulz Public Safety Director